Community Bulletin



No 5/24 12 June 2024

Lord Jesus, Bless the children coming forward to receive Holy Eucharist for the first time on Saturday.

May this day be an initial step into a life-long love of the Eucharist.

Give them a hunger for this sacred food so that they turn to you for comfort, guidance, and wisdom as they grow into full discipleship.

Thank you for their innocence and goodness.

May their hands, extended in anticipation of your Body and Blood, inspire all of us to cherish this sacred sacrament.

We ask this through Christ Our Lord Amen

Dear Parents and Carers,

MR SEDUNARY ON LEAVE

As advised in the letter sent earlier in the term, Paul Sedunary will be on leave until Monday 12 August. This leave is allowing Paul to get the appropriate treatment and to rest and recover from some ongoing health issues. Paul sends his warm regards to you all and is looking forward to returning in August with his health issues resolved. During his absence I have the great privilege of taking up the role of Acting Principal. With the support of the school's leadership team, I look forward to working with you to ensure that our school continues to be a safe and supportive community that optimises the learning and wellbeing of all the children in our care.

ENHANCING THE SECURITY OF OUR SCHOOL

At Good Samaritan the wellbeing of all our children, parents and carers, staff and visitors is a fundamental responsibility of our school. On site safety is always a priority and constantly reviewed. We already have a number of physical security measures in place to ensure that Good Samaritan is a safe place to be, including: closed circuit television cameras (CCTV), our tall, strong fences, the locked gates to the school yard and the amazing office staff who welcome visitors to our school and at the same time monitor access so that unwanted visitors don't enter the school.

As part of our ongoing processes we have identified a two additional actions that we can take to strengthen the security of our school:

1. Installation of a video - intercom lock on the front door of the school building

The first action is installing a video-intercom lock on the front door of the school building. This lock will allow the office staff to more easily monitor which people enter the school building. To gain access to the office, visitors will press the buzzer and the office staff will be able to see your face on the monitor and unlock the door. If the office

staff don't recognise the visitor, they will ask the visitor's name and their reason for their visit before giving them access.

The new lock will be installed on Monday 19 June.

While we are waiting for the lock to be installed, the front door of the school building will be locked and visitors are requested to knock on the glass so that the office staff can open the door for you

2. Change to the time that the gates are opened at the end of the day

The second action is a change to the times the gates are opened at the end of the day. Up until this week our crossing supervisor, Lisa, has opened the gates to the school yard at 3.00pm. While this is very convenient for parents who wish to be at their children's classroom before the dismissal bell rings, it also means that any member of the public can enter the school grounds during this time.

We therefore have changed the time that the gates will be opened to 3.10 pm. The teacher on duty at each gate will open the gate at 3.10pm and will supervise the gate until 3.30pm when they will lock the gate.

If you usually collect your child from their classroom, the home group teacher will remain with the children until they are collected, so don't worry if this change causes you to be a little later getting to their room. I am confident that, even if you find this new timetable a little inconvenient, you will appreciate that opening the gates just a small time later adds extra security across the school grounds and ultimately to your children.

Parent-Guardian-Carer Code of Conduct

Everyone at Good Samaritan, particularly staff and parents and carers, play a role in making the school a better place for the children's learning and development. Each of us has a responsibility to understand the important and specific role we play individually and collectively to ensure that the wellbeing and safety of all children is at the forefront of all we do and every decision we make. We expect everyone who works at Good Samaritan to abide by the *Staff Code of Conduct*. This policy applies to all workers, contractors and others with whom we may have dealings with from time to time.

We also have similar behavioural expectations for parents, carers and guardians while they are on site and/or interacting with others in the school community. These expectations are described in our <u>Parent-Guardian-Carer Code of Conduct which is available from the school website</u> in both English and Arabic. The code of conduct explains the ways that all parents and guardians are expected to behave to ensure the safety and wellbeing of all members of our community (children, staff and parents).

I am aware that In the past few weeks there have been a few incidents where parents or carers have behaved aggressively towards staff, children or others in the school community. When this happens, it can affect the physical and mental health, safety and wellbeing of others. Such behaviours are not consistent with our shared Christian values which are the basis of our *Parent-Guardian-Carer Code of Conduct*.

I remind you that, if you have a concern about another child's behaviour, please talk to your child's home group teacher rather than approaching the child or their parents directly. Also, if you witness any adult behaviour that is a risk to the health, safety and/or wellbeing of yourself or others, please inform a member of the school staff as soon as you are able to.

CHILDREN'S FIRST EUCHARIST

On Saturday the 15th of June, 17 Good Samaritan students will be receiving their First Holy Eucharist. Please keep them in your prayers. The children's celebration of their first Eucharist gives all of us the opportunity to: reflect on the beauty and mystery of this sacred sacrament, deepen our understanding and appreciation of the Eucharist, and be transformed by the grace of the Eucharist into the people that God has called us to be.

The First Eucharist Mass will be at 11:00 AM, Saturday the 15th of June, in the Good Samaritan Chapel. All members of the Good Samaritan community are welcome to attend.

End of Term 2 Arrangements

Term 1 ends for the children Thursday 27 June at 1.30pm.

The after school care program will be open from 1.30pm for families who need care for their children

Leanne Murray

Leanne Murray

Acting Principal



SCHOOL NEWS

EMMAUS MARKET DAY

The Emmaus children worked in groups to create a product that they could market and sell to raise money for charity at their Emmaus market day. Through this learning the children gained a real-life understanding of creative design, production and marketing processes and considered how consumer choices are influenced.

While working collaboratively, the children developed their ability to interact effectively and respectfully with other children and adults and reflected on how their learning behaviours match with classroom and school wide expectations of behaviour.

The Emmaus children raised \$4,263.35 from their market stalls. The funds raised will be divided and donated to various charities.







BETHANY STOP MOTION MOVIE PREMIERE

The Bethany children worked in groups to design and produce an animated story about participating in a community. They used different materials and techniques to build characters, sets and props and used evaluative thinking tools to improve their designs. The children enhanced their creativity through using technology to present their story.

The children had an exciting time when they presented their movies to other children and parents at the Bethany Stop Motion Movie Premiere. Please take a few minutes to watch some of the Stop Motion Movies by clicking the links below. I'm sure you will love them

Fabiana, Matilda, Milan: The title of our film is The Three Best Friends.

Our story is about three best friends who can't decide on where to go shopping. They learn to compromise with each other and enjoy a great shopping day.

Samuel, Marius, Isaiah: The title of our Stop Motion video is <u>The Poor Man.</u>

Our story is about a poor man who is begging for food. A rich, kind person helps the poor man.

Peter, Antonio, Charbel: The title of our film is Karma.

Our story is about a good man who is enjoying the beautiful park. A bad man comes and purposely drops rubbish on the ground. The good man is annoyed at what the bad man has done and fixes the problem.

Community Bulletin



No 4/24 12 June 2024

يسوع ربنا، بارك الأطفال الذين يتقدمون لاستقبال القربان المقدس لأول مرة يوم السبت. قد يكون هذا اليوم خطوة أولية نحو حب القربان المقدس مدى الحياة. امنحهم جوعًا لهذا الطعام المقدس حتى يلجأوا إليك من أجل التعزية والإرشاد والحكمة وهم ينمون إلى تأديب كامل. شكرا لك على براءتهم وخيرهم. أتمنى أن تلهمنا أيديهم، التي امتدت تحسبا لجسدك ودمك، أن نعتز بهذا القربان المقدس. نسأل هذا من خلال المسيح ربنا آمين

اعزائنا اولياء الامور ومقدمي الرعاية

السيد سيدنري في إجازة مرضية

كما سبق واخبرتكم في مراسلاتنا الماضية في هذا الفصل الدراسي، سيكون بول سيدنري في إجازة مرضية حتى يوم الاثنين 12 آب. ستسمح هذه الإجازة للسيد سيدنري الحصول على العلاج المناسب والراحة والتعافي من بعض المشكلات الصحية المستمرة. هذا ويوجه السيد سيدنري تحياته الحارة لكم جميعًا ويتطلع إلى العودة في آب مع حل مشاكله الصحية. خلال غيابه، يشرفني أن أتولى دور القائم بأعمال المدير. بدعم من فريق قيادة المدرسة، أتطلع إلى العمل معكم لضمان استمرار مدرستنا في كونها مجتمعًا آمنًا وداعمًا يحسن تعلم ورفاهية جميع الأطفال الموجودين في رعايتنا

تعزيز أمن مدرستنا

تعد رفاهية جميع أطفالنا وأولياء الأمور ومقدمي الرعاية والموظفين والزوار مسؤولية أساسية لمدرستنا

تعتبر السلامة في الموقع دائمًا من الأولوية ويتم مراجعتها باستمرار. لدينا بالفعل عدد من تدابير الأمن لضمان أن تكون مدرسة كود ساماريتان آمنة ومن ضمنها

تحيط بالمدرسة اسوارا" عالية وقوية

كاميرات متواجدة في أنحاء مختلفة من المدرسة

و البوابات المغلقة لساحة المدرسة ويتواجد موظفي الاستقبال المذهلين الذين يرحبون بزوار مدرستنا وفي نفس الوقت يراقبون الأتبين الى المدرسة حتى لا يدخل الزوار غير المرغوب فيهم المدرسة

E: office@goodsam.catholic.edu.au W: www.gsroxburghpark.catholic.edu.au T: 9308 6177

كجزء من عملياتنا المستمرة، حددنا إجراءين إضافيين يمكننا اتخاذها لتعزيز أمن مدرستنا

١- تركيب جرس مصاحب بكاميرا فيديو - اتصال داخلي من الباب الأمامي لمبنى المدرسة

الإجراء الأول هو تركيب جرس مصاحب بكاميرا فيديو على الباب الأمامي لمبنى المدرسة. سيسمح هذا الجرس لموظفي الاستقبال بمراقبة الأشخاص الذين يدخلون مبنى المدرسة بسهولة أكثر. و للوصول إلى الاستقبال، سيضغط الزوار على الجرس و يتمكن موظفو الاستقبال من رؤية وجهك على الشاشة وفتح الباب. إذا لم يتعرف موظفو الاستقبال على الزائر، فسوف يسألون عن اسم الزائر وسبب زيارته قبل منحهم حق الدخول إلى داخل المدرسة.

سيتم تركيب الجرس الجديد يوم الاثنين 19 حزيران.

بينما ننتظر تركيب الجرس الجديد، سيتم إغلاق الباب الأمامي لمبنى المدرسة ويطلب من الزوار طرق الزجاج حتى يتمكن موظفو المكتب من فتح الباب لك

٢- تغيير وقت فتح البوابات في نهاية اليوم

الإجراء الثاني هو تغيير في أوقات فتح البوابات في نهاية اليوم. حتى هذا الأسبوع، فتحت مشرفة العبور، ليزا، بوابات ساحة المدرسة في الساعة 3:00 مساءً. في حين أن هذا مناسب جدًا للآباء الذين ير غبون في التواجد في فصل أطفالهم قبل قرع جرس الفصل، إلا أنه يعني أيضًا أنه يمكن لأي فرد من الجمهور دخول أرض المدرسة خلال هذا الوقت

لذلك قمنا بتغيير الوقت الذي ستفتح فيه البوابات إلى الساعة 3:10 ظهرا". سيفتح المعلم المناوب المخصص البوابة الساعة 3:10 ظهرا". و سيشرف على البوابة حتى الساعة 3:30 ظهرا". و سيشرف على البوابة حتى الساعة 3:30 ظهرا".

إذا كنت عادةً تأخذ طفلك من صفه الدراسي، فسيبقى مدرس الصف مع الطلاب حتى يتم اخذهم، لذلك لا تقلق إذا كان هذا التغيير يجعلك تصل إلى غرفتهم بعد ذلك بقليل. أني واثقة من أنه حتى لو وجدت هذا الجدول الزمني الجديد غير مريح بعض الشيء، فسوف تقدر أن فتح البوابات قبل وقت قصير فقط يضيف المزيد من الأمان عبر المدرسة وفي النهاية لأطفالك.

مدونة قواعد سلوك الوالدين أو الوصىي أو مقدمي الرعاية

يلعب كل فرد في مدرسة كود ساماريتان، وخاصة الموظفين وأولياء الأمور ومقدمي الرعاية، دورًا في جعل المدرسة مكانًا أفضل لتعليم الأطفال وتنميتهم. يتحمل كل واحد منا مسؤولية فهم الدور المهم والمحدد الذي نلعبه بشكل فردي وجماعي لضمان رفاهية وسلامة جميع الأطفال في كل ما نقوم به وكل قرار نتخذه. نتوقع من كل من يعمل في كود ساماريتان الالتزام بمدونة قواعد سلوك الموظفين. تنطبق هذه السياسة على جميع العمال والمقاولين وغير هم ممن قد نتعامل معهم من وقت لآخر.

لدينا أيضًا توقعات سلوكية مماثلة للآباء ومقدمي الرعاية والأوصياء أثناء وجودهم في المدرسة و/أو التفاعل مع الآخرين في مجتمع المدرسة. تم وصف هذه التوقعات في مدونة قواعد سلوك الآباء والأوصياء ومقدمي الرعاية لدينا والمتوفرة على موقع المدرسة باللغتين الإنجليزية والعربية. تشرح مدونة السلوك الطرق التي من المتوقع أن يتصرف بها جميع الآباء والأوصياء لضمان سلامة ورفاهية جميع أفراد مجتمعنا (الأطفال والموظفين وأولياء الأمور).

Parent-Guardian-Carer Code of Conduct which is available from the school website

أذكركم أنه إذا كان لديكم اي قلق بشأن سلوك طفل آخر، فيرجى التحدث إلى مدرس المجموعة المنزلية لطفلك بدلاً من الاتصال بالطفل أو والديهم مباشرة. أيضًا، إذا شاهدت أي سلوك شخص راشد يشكل خطرًا على صحة و/أو سلامة و/أو رفاهية نفسك أو الآخرين، فيرجى إبلاغ أحد موظفى المدرسة بمجرد أن تتمكن من ذلك.

التناول الاول للأطفال

في يوم السبت 15 حزيران، سيقبل 17 طالبًا سامريًا صالحًاالقربان المقدس. الرجاء ان نصلي لهؤلاء الأطفال. واحتفال الأطفال بتناولهم الاول يمنحنا جميعًا الفرصة: للتفكير في جمال وغموض هذا القربان المقدس، وتعميق فهمنا وتقديرنا للقربان المقدس، وتحميق الفريان المقدس التي شعب دعانا الله أن نكون.

ترتيبات نهاية الفصل الثاني

ينتهي الفصل الثاني للأطفال الخميس 27 حزيران الساعة 1:30 مساءً سيكون برنامج الرعاية بعد المدرسة مفتوحًا من الساعة 1:30 ظهرا". للعائلات التي تحتاج إلى رعاية أطفالها





اخبار المدرسة

يوم سوق صفوف الخامس والسادس (ايمايس

عمل الطلاب في مجموعات لإنشاء منتج يمكنهم تسويقه وبيعه لجمع الأموال للأعمال الخيرية. خلال هذا التعلم اكتسب الأطفال فهمًا واقعيًا للتصميم الإبداعي وعمليات الإنتاج والتسويق وتفهموا مدى تأثير ها على خيارات المستهلك

أثناء العمل بشكل تعاوني، طور الطلاب قدرتهم على التفاعل بفعالية واحترام مع الطلاب والبالغين الآخرين وفكروا في كيفية توافق سلوكياتهم التعليمية مع توقعات السلوك في الصفوف والمدرسة ككل

جمع طلاب ايمايس 4263.35 دو لارًا من أكشاك السوق الخاصة بهم. سيتم تقسيم الأموال التي تم جمعها والتبرع بها لمختلف المؤسسات الخيرية







T: 9308 6177

العرض الأول لأفلام الرسوم المتحركة BETHANY STOP MOTION

عمل طلاب بيثاني في مجموعات لتصميم وإنتاج فيلم للرسوم المتحركة حول المشاركة في المجتمع. استخدموا مواد وتقنيات مختلفة لبناء الشخصيات والمجموعات والدعائم واستخدام أدوات التفكير التقييمية لتحسين تصميماتها. عزز الطلاب إبداعهم من خلال استخدام التكنولوجيا لتقديم قصتهم.

قضى الطلاب وقتًا مثيرًا عندما قدموا أفلامهم للطلاب الآخرين وأولياء الأمور في العرض الأول لفيلم Bethany Stop من مثلال النقر على الرابط أدناه. أنا متأكدة من أنكم ستحبونهم.

فابيانا، ماتيلدا، ميلانو: عنوان فيلمنا هو أفضل ثلاثة أصدقاء. <u>The Three Best Friends.</u> تدور قصتنا حول ثلاثة من أفضل الأصدقاء الذين لا يستطيعون تحديد مكان للتسوق. يتعلمون التنازل لبعضهم البعض والاستمتاع بيوم تسوق رائع.

صموئيل، ماريوس، أشعيا: عنوان الفيديو هو الرجل الفقير The Poor Man. قصتنا عن رجل فقير يتوسل للحصول على الطعام. شخص غنى ولطيف يساعد الرجل الفقير.

بيتر، أنطونيو، شربل: عنوان فيلمنا هو كارما. <u>Karma.</u>

قصتنا عن رجل طيب يستمتع بالحديقة الجميلة. يأتي رجل سيء ويسقط القمامة عن قصد على الأرض. الرجل الطيب ينزعج مما فعله الرجل السيئ ويصلح المشكلة.

E: office@goodsam.catholic.edu.au W: www.gsroxburghpark.catholic.edu.au T: 9308 6177